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The Hillsboro Hops were a dream in the making. It kicked off when my children were 

young and it was an amazing way to bring the community together.  

Even in the beginning stages, this organization was quality and created memories for 

my family.  

Now my children have grown up with summer baseball games, worked on the crew 

and volunteered at their events.  

The Hops invests in our community and was not afraid to listen to the community, be 

inclusive, change and grow.  

Finally about the group we don’t usually hear about, the players. We had an 

opportunity to host players for two summers. The players are very grateful when they 

arrive in Hillsboro. They know they will feel welcomed by a warm community and 

team staff. Every player that that stayed with us and very different from one another 

expressed that at some point in the summer. That’s what we’ve created here in 

Hillsboro for player and staff and although this is an odd spot to be in with funding, it’s 

an investment that will continue this community staple that means different things to 

different people.  

 


